
TOWNCOUNCIL MINUTES

The regular monthly meeting of the TownCouncil ofMitchell, Georgia was called to order by Mayor
Gail Berry on Monday, July 10, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. at Mitchell City Hall.

Those present included:
Mayor Gail Berry

Council Members
Lewis Berry
Allen Underwood
Amy Wallace

Allen Underwood rendered the invocation. Following the reading of the minutes of the last regularly
scheduled meeting on June 12, 2023, Amy Wallace motioned to approve the minutes; Lewis Berry voiced a
second to the motion. Motion carried.

City Clerk

Mayor Berry apprised officials that Clerk Esther Tompkins expects to return to work from her medical
leave ofabsence on August 1.

General Election 2023

Mayor Berry noted the townwill hold a general election on November 7, 2023, to fill the expiring terms
of council members Michael Neal, Lisa Raley, and Amy Wallace. Qualifying for these seats is scheduled for
August 28-30, 2023, with a qualifying fee of $9.00.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Lewis Berry made the motion to adjourn, second by Allen Underwood. Motion
carried, and the meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m.

Esther . Tompkins, Clerk


